
Patricia O'Neil <poneil@natickma.org>

Winnemay St Block Party 
9 messages

Lys Hunt <lyshunt@comcast.net> Thu, Sep 6, 2018 at 1:18 PM
Reply-To: Lys Hunt <lyshunt@comcast.net>
To: poneil@natickma.org

Hi Tricia, 

Thanks for your voicemail! There was one part I couldn't make out what you said, so I'm hoping I'm
giving you all the information you need. Please let me know you've received this and if there is any
other information I can give you. 

 

Date: September 22nd (rain date= September 23rd) 

Time: 3:30pm to 6:30pm 

Location: Winnemay St from Grove St to Shattuck St (we would like to put cones up - as we have
done in the past - so that the kids can play safely). 

 

Do you think it is okay to go ahead and distribute the flyers?

 

Thanks, 

Margaret Hunt 

Patricia O'Neil <poneil@natickma.org> Thu, Sep 6, 2018 at 2:22 PM
To: Lys Hunt <lyshunt@comcast.net>

The way it works is that we have to get a recommendation from the Police Department, and then your
request will go on the 9/17 agenda for the Selectmen's approval.  I wouldn't be able to send out an
approval letter until the selectmen vote.  I would hate to have you distribute flyers on the off chance it
wouldn't be approved.  I think it likely will be approved, but I can't authorize anything until the selectmen
vote.  Next year, plan on getting your request in about a month before your intended date -- we can get
you on an earlier agenda and then you will have plenty of time to send out flyers.  If this doesn't answer
your question, please give me a call at 508-647-6410.
[Quoted text hidden]
--  
Trish O'Neil
Executive Assistant
Town of Natick
13 East Central Street
Natick, MA 01760
P: 508-647-6410
F: 508-647-6401
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www.natickma.gov
 

Patricia O'Neil <poneil@natickma.org> Thu, Sep 6, 2018 at 2:23 PM
To: Brian Lauzon <lauzon@natickpolice.com>

Brian, recommendations?
[Quoted text hidden]
--  
Trish O'Neil
Executive Assistant
Town of Natick
13 East Central Street
Natick, MA 01760
P: 508-647-6410
F: 508-647-6401
poneil@natickma.gov
www.natickma.gov
 

Lys Hunt <lyshunt@comcast.net> Thu, Sep 6, 2018 at 3:06 PM
To: Patricia O'Neil <poneil@natickma.org>

Thanks!  Should I check back with you on the 18th? 
 
Sent from Lys' iPhone
[Quoted text hidden]

Brian Lauzon <lauzon@natickpolice.com> Thu, Sep 6, 2018 at 3:19 PM
To: Patricia O'Neil <poneil@natickma.org>

Trish,
 
Recommend approval with the following s�pula�ons:
 

·        Public Safety Dispatch (508-647-9500) to be no�fied when the roadway is going to be closed, and again
when it is re-opened.  All roadways shall be opened no later than 8pm.
·        Nothing be erected or placed in the roadway that cannot be easily removed in the event an emergency
response is needed
·        Residents in the affected area to be no�fied in wri�ng prior to the event date
·        Nothing be placed on, or around a fire hydrant that cannot be easily moved.  Fire hydrants shall not be
blocked.
·         Winnemay Street to be closed at Grove Street on the north, and Sha�uck Street to the south.

 
Addi�onally:
 

·        Traffic cones and/or barricades may be checked out from Police Headquarters the morning of the event,
and returned immediately following.

 
Reminder:
 

·        All laws rela�ve to alcoholic beverages including the possession/carrying of same remain in effect.
 
Respec�ully,
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